Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ! I hope this letter finds you well and that you are experiencing the abundance of God's blessings in your life.

I am excited to share with you the amazing work that God is doing here in the Philippines where I am serving as a missionary and pastor of Discipleship Bible Baptist Church. The people in this region are hungry for the gospel and eager to learn about the love and grace of our Lord.

As you may know, my primary role here is to provide support to the local church and to share the gospel for those who have not yet heard it. Recently, we have seen an increase in the number of people attending our church services, and many are experiencing an interest in learning about Jesus.

However, with this increase in attendance, we are also facing challenges. One of our greatest needs at the moment is for additional resources to support our ministry and to help us reach a wider audience with the Gospel.

I am reaching out to you today to provide an update and to ask for your continued support as we work to spread the Gospel and share the love of Christ for those in need. Your support will go a long way in helping us meet the needs of people in this region and in reaching more soul for Christ.

Ministry Report for the month of August: Soulwinning - 391 Adult Bible Studies - 52 Discipleship Meetings - 295 Good News Classes for children - 5 Youth Alive Attendance - 26 Profession of Faith - 20

Thank you for your continued support and for your faithfulness in partnering with us in the gospel. We are truly grateful for your generosity and your willingness to support us in our mission.

May the Lord bless you abundantly, and may His love and grace continue to shine in your life.

In Christ, Herson Villafuerte